MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON 

20 MARCH 2006

Cllr K Armstrong (Deputy Town Mayor)
* Cllr Mrs J Richardson
*
Cllr K Barnes
 (Town Mayor)

* Cllr Mrs N Symonds
*
Cllr A Burlton  




* Cllr R Taylor

Cllr P Demonti




* Cllr K Warnell
*
Cllr R Gilbert




   Cllr Mrs C White
*
Cllr P Gray





* Cllr G White
*
Cllr Mrs D Hollebon



* Cllr M Wood
*
Cllr D Peek





   Cllr Miss C Woodman
*
Cllr L Pinnell




* Cllr J Wyllie
*
denotes present

Prior to the commencement of the meeting, members stood for one minute silence as a mark of respect following the recent death of Cllr D Mayes, former Chairman of East Herts District Council.  The Town Mayor confirmed that he had sent a letter of condolence to Mrs Mayes on behalf of the Town Council.  Cllr Burlton informed members that a Memorial Service would be held at All Saints Church, Hertford, at 3pm, on 9 April 2006.

	517.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

	
	

	
	Apologies were received from Cllr Miss Woodman, Cllr Demonti, Cllr C White and Cllr G White.

	
	

	518.
	DECLARATION OF INTEREST

	
	

	
	Cllr P Gray        Grant Application – Actability     Personal 

	
	

	519.
	SUSPENSION OF STANDING ORDERS

	
	
	

	
	Standing Orders were suspended to allow a short presentation by Sgt Tim Kelly, Hertfordshire Constabulary

	
	
	

	520.
	PRESENTATION BY SGT TIM KELLY

	
	
	

	
	Sgt Kelly informed members that there had been a reorganisation in the police force and that, as a result, he would be permanently based in Bishop’s Stortford and he would be dealing with all matters relative to the Town.  This was a move which would benefit Bishop’s Stortford in that urban duties would not be shared with rural duties.  

	
	


	
	A short question and answer session followed:-

	
	
	

	
	Q
	Cllr Pinnell expressed concern regarding the number of heavy lorries accessing the town and the problems that such lorries were causing to the free flow of traffic.

	
	
	

	
	A
	The problems outlined were not something which had been brought to the attention of the police, but Sgt Kelly asked that specific incidents be notified to him.

	
	
	

	
	Q
	Cllr Burlton was concerned regarding the traffic movements on London Road out of the building site which were causing a problem. 

	
	
	

	
	A
	This was being investigated by the policing unit.

	
	
	

	
	Q
	Cllr Gilbert referred to the amalgamation of the police forces and the planned merger of the Hertfordshire and Bedfordshire Authorities. 

	
	
	

	
	Q
	Cllr Peek was concerned that, although Sgt Kelly was operating specifically out of Bishop’s Stortford, he could not be expected to cover the town 24 hours a day.

	
	
	

	
	A
	An assurance was given that there would always be sergeants available within the police force at any given time.  This would obviously mean calling on colleagues in the rural areas to provide cover.  

	
	
	

	
	Q
	Cllr Wyllie made reference to the proposed mergers and to the fact that he would like to see less bureaucracy, with more policemen being available for policing duties.

	
	
	

	
	A
	There was no reason why larger forces could not work and there were economies of scale to be achieved.

	
	
	

	
	Q
	Cllr Mrs Symonds expressed her concern regarding the treatment of young offenders when taken into custody, the distances such young offenders had to travel and why the cells in Bishop’s Stortford were not being utilised.  

	
	
	

	
	A
	The problem was down to lack of custody cells and it was unfortunate that there would be cases when designated cells were not available and this could involve those taken into care having to travel great distances.  With regard to the custody cells in Bishop’s Stortford, they were used on occasions, but there was a lack of personnel available to open them for any length of time.

	
	
	

	
	Q
	Cllr Wood referred to a situation involving a 15 year old who had been arrested in Jackson Square, searched, taken to Hertford, held for 12 hours without being charged with access to parents being denied. A complaint had been lodged with the Chief Constable.

	
	
	

	
	A
	The details outlined were not known to Sgt Kelly who expressed a degree of surprise that such a thing had happened, as all young people under 17 years of age should have an appropriate adult in attendance.

	
	
	

	
	Q
	Cllr Gray referred to the establishment of custody officers at Bishop’s Stortford.

	
	
	

	
	A
	One of the main reasons why the custody cells at Bishop’s Stortford could not be opened on a permanent basis was the large gap in the remuneration paid to the police officers in Hertfordshire and the high salaries paid to officers serving in the metropolitan police.

	
	
	

	
	Following the presentation and the question and answer session, Sgt Kelly was thanked for his attendance.

	
	
	

	521.
	REPRESENTATION TO THE COUNCIL BY [Name]

	
	

	
	No correspondence had been received.

	
	

	522.
	MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON  
20 FEBRUARY 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Town Council meeting held on 20 February 2006 be received as a correct record of the proceedings and be signed by the Town Mayor

	
	

	523.
	COMMUNICATIONS

	
	

	
	i)  Air Training Corps – Duke of Edinburgh Award

	
	The Town Mayor referred to an e-mail received from David Pool inviting suggestions for projects to be considered as part of the Corps involvement in the above scheme.

	
	

	
	ii)  Mr Paul Harris – East Herts Council   

	
	Members were informed of the above employee who had left the employment of East Herts District Council and, in view of Paul’s long association with Bishop’s Stortford and the Town Council, and in recognition of the work undertaken by him, the Mayor sought the approval of members to forward a letter of congratulations on his new appointment.  Members unanimously supported the request.

	
	

	524.
	QUESTIONS ASKED PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER 24

	
	

	
	None.

	
	

	525.
	BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE

	
	

	
	None.

	
	


	526.
	COMMITTEE REPORTS

	
	

	
	i)   Planning and Environment Committee                                    27 February 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	ii)   Allotment Management Committee                                               6 March 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	iii)  Silver Leys Management Committee                                             6 March 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	527.
	WORKING PARTIES

	
	

	
	None.

	
	

	528.
	YOUTH COUNCIL

	
	

	
	Minutes of the meeting held on 2 March 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the Minutes be received

	
	

	529.
	GRANT APPLICATIONS

	
	

	
	i)  Bishop’s Stortford Canoe Club

	
	

	
	An application had been received from Mr Gary Aldam, (Chairman of the Club) seeking a grant of £600 to provide a secure storage enclosure for the canoes and kyaks.

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that a grant of £600 be approved

	
	

	
	ii)  Actibility

	
	

	
	An application had been received from Mr Paul Bramlett seeking a grant of £2,000 towards providing publicity material, stationery and transport for workshops.

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that a grant of £1,000 be approved

	
	


	530.
	FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

	
	
	

	
	i) Accounts paid up to 10/03/06

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the accounts in the sum of £80,627.75 be duly authorised for payment

	
	
	

	
	ii)  Budget Statement up to 13/03/06

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the contents of the statement be received 

	
	

	531.
	DEVELOPMENT – STANSTED AIRPORT

	
	

	
	The Clerk tabled for members’ information a draft letter for submission to BAA in response to the Consultation document to meet the 24 March 2006 deadline.  A number of amendments were proposed following which the contents of the letter were approved.  Members would be circulated with the final version for information.

	
	

	
	Note:  Cllr Mrs Hollebon declared a Personal and Prejudicial interest in the above matter and she vacated the Council Chamber during the debate which ensued.

	
	

	532.
	CARNIVAL 2006

	
	

	
	Cllr Wyllie gave members a verbal up-date on the Carnival and he confirmed that all was going well with arena events booked, take up of stalls encouraging and no problem envisaged with Highways issues.  The Town Centre Manager would appear to have the matter well in hand to securing a successful event.

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  That the above be noted

	
	

	533.
	ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA

	
	
	

	
	Concept and Proposals for Narrow Boat Moorings on the River Stort

	
	

	534.
	EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that in view of the confidential nature of the item to be transacted, the press and public be excluded from the meeting

	
	

	535.
	ASK RESTAURANT 

	
	

	
	The Clerk informed members that a request had been received from Ask Restaurant seeking the Council’s agreement to once again provide outside seating on the Market Square.  Following discussion, a rental for the period May to September 2006 had been negotiated at an inclusive sum of £7,000.

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the negotiated sum be approved
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